
FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT FOR 

Market Authorizations of 

Buckeye's Best Regular 100mm  Express Smooth 100mm 
Buckeye's Best Smooth 100mm  Jimmies Regular 100mm 
Colonial Regular 100mm  Jimmies Smooth 100mm 
Colonial Smooth 100mm  Pioneer Regular 100mm 
Express Regular 100mm  Pioneer Smooth 100mm 

 

The Center for Tobacco Products of the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has carefully considered 
the potential environmental impact of these actions and has concluded that these actions will not have 
a significant effect on the quality of the human environment. Specifically, the potential environmental 
impact of these actions is virtually the same as that of the no action alternatives. Therefore, an 
environmental impact statement is not required. The evidence supporting this finding is contained in the 
attached programmatic environmental assessment, which is available to the public upon request. The 
agency prepared the environmental assessment under the Council on Environmental Quality's 
regulations (40 CFR 1500-1508) implementing the National Environmental Policy Act. 
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